West Fork Parks Committee Meeting Minutes
July 13, 2021
Members Present: Anthony Foster, Clay Hungate, John Karnes, Darrin Byrum, Jordan Smith, Caroline Rochelle
Members Absent: Susan Neyman
Others Present: Chad Harrison-Parks Director
Meeting called to session:  12:01 pm 
Public Forum: N/A
May Minutes: The committee reviewed and approved the May minutes.
Budget – May - June: The committee reviewed and approved May and June budgets. 
Old Business:
Meeting Times\Dates: The Committee scheduled the next meeting for August 17th at noon. 
2021 Baseball\Softball Updates: The Director provided financial statement for gate fees for the end of season tournaments. The Director stated overall the regular season and tournaments were a success and there were no issues pertaining to COVID-19 in the West Fork program for the year.
Independence Day Celebration: The Director provided a current financial statement for the event and stated more donations were expected. Director thanked all who helped with the celebration. The Committee discussed the event and felt it was a success, including the Paul Mueller dedication. Darrin and the Director stated Paul’s son John had contacted them both the day after the event to express the families’ gratitude. The Committee will begin planning and discussing ways to make next year’s event even better. 
Disc Golf Tournament 2021: The fundraising tournament that had been scheduled for June 19th was rescheduled for August 21st. 
Carter Park Trail: The Director stated advertisements for the project’s bid packages had been published and bids will be opened on July 29th. Hopefully, the project will begin sometime in August. 
New Business: 

Flag Football: The Committee reviewed Flag Football registration forms. 
Fall Ball: The Director informed the Committee information and registration forms for fall ball had been emailed out to all WCCL coaches and coordinators through the WCCL website. Registration for teams will open on July 19th and run through August the 16th. Games should begin in early September.
Field #2: The Director informed the Committee a topography survey had been done on field #2. The survey will be used to obtain estimates on repairing the elevation and drainage issues on field #2. Director hopes to have estimates well before the August meeting. If so, estimates will be emailed to Committee members for consideration. 
Oher Business: 

Director informed the Committee about the accident involving his parks truck and trailer. Parks Director was hit by someone who ran a stop sign at the intersection of White and Campbell. No one was hurt and the responsible party’s insurance is in the process of paying for damages. 

New LED lighting had been ordered for all large park pavilions. 

Community Church had requested to hold a back-to-school event at Carter Park. Church representative will contact Director with date and information when available.
Committee discussed ways for the Parks Department to be involved with West Fest including hosting a movie night and\or fireworks show at the event. The Committee will consider options and ideas at the August meeting.  

Adjourn: 12:45 pm

Written by:

___________________________                                 ____________________
Chad Harrison-Director                                              Date

Approved by:
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Committee Member                                                     Date

